
PETERSBURG BOROUGH  
PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
Notice is hereby given that the Petersburg Planning and Zoning Commission, on Tuesday, January 

14, 2020 at 12:00 pm will be holding a meeting and conducting a public hearing in the Assembly 
Chambers located at 12 South Nordic Drive. The purpose of the public hearing is to receive public 
comment on the following: 

A. Recommendation to Borough Assembly on an application from Rob Schwartz to purchase  
approximately 35,000 sf. of borough property located at N 14th ST. 

B. Consideration an application from Jode and Michaelyn Coil for a variance from the 10’ side 
yard setback requirement to allow for construction of a 120 sq. ft. woodshed 5’ from the  
property line at 103 Jenny LN (01-003-205). 

C. Consideration of an application from Josh and Rachel Etcher for a variance from the 20’ front 
yard setback and 10’ side yard setback requirements to allow for construction of an uncovered 
deck 17’ from the front property line and 5’ from the side property line at 1306 Gjoa St.  
(01-005-605). 

D. Consideration of an application from 4&4 Rentals, LLC (Josh and Rachel Etcher) for a con-
ditional use permit to allow for construction of a net house at 112 Cornelius Rd (01-031-610). 

E. Recommendation to the Borough Assembly on an application from Irene Roundtree, Dell & 
Rebecca Meyers, Merlita & Alan Honma, Drake Lyons, Kory Versteeg, and Carl Haaland to 
vacate the Neptune St Right-of-Way between Surf Street and the undeveloped portion of the 
Queen Street Right-of-Way.  

F. Recommendation to the Borough Assembly on an application from Greg and Wendy Einerson 
for a special use permit to allow for placement of 2,025 sf of fill at the end of the W. Lansing 
St. Right-of-Way to access property at 16 W. Lansing St. (01-007-768). 

Interested persons desiring to present their views on the  request,  either  in  writing  or verbally, 
will be given the opportunity to be heard during the above mentioned hearing. Written suggestions 
or objections to the provisions of said requests may be filed with 
the Community & Economic Development Department at or be-
fore such meeting and will be heard by the Petersburg Planning 
and Zoning Commission at the time and place specified. Said hear-
ings may be continued from time to time as necessary.  
Published: January 9, 2020

The borough assembly ap-
proved four community proj-
ects totaling $63.7 million to be 
included on the priority list for 
2021. The list will be for-
warded to the state legislature 
in hopes one or more of the 
projects will be funded by the 
State of Alaska. The projects 
could also be funded through 

federal or special grant pro-
grams the improvements may 
qualify for. 

At the advice of Borough 
Manager Steve Giesbrecht the 
assembly kept the list short, 
since lean state budgets will 
mean few, if any, projects will 
be funded this year. 

The list includes: paving 

residential streets (annually) 
$250,000; hospital renovation 
or replacement $54,000,000; 
new roofs for Votech, middle 
school and high school roofs 
$2,100,000 and construction of 
a Scow Bay haul out and wash 
down pad $7,303,902. 

Each borough department 
listed their capital project re-
quests in a nearly two-page 
listing for the assembly to con-
sider.  

The assembly also author-
ized travel for the manager, 
mayor and two assembly 
members to travel to Juneau to 
lobby the legislature to over-
ride the governor’s veto of 
Alaska Marine Highway fund-
ing on January 21. 

The zoning map was 
amended for a 1.73 acre prop-
erty at 112 Scow Bay Loop 
Road to be changed from In-
dustrial zone to a Commercial 
2 zone. Under such a designa-
tion the property could be de-
veloped with a variety of 
residential and light industrial 

uses. 
The traffic code and fine 

schedule was amended to dou-
ble the fine in a traffic safety 
corridor and to require a 
mandatory court appearance 
for violations relating to cer-
tain vehicular accidents. Both 
changes are required by State 
Statute. 

Manager Giesbrecht in-
formed the assembly that 
Shannon & Wilson engineers 
have taken test samples and 

installed ground water moni-
tors at the old Petro Marine 
building and tank farm site. 
Test results are expected soon. 

Under discussion items, As-
sembly Member Jeff Meucci re-
quested clarification of the 
Kake Road Project. “What’s it 
all about?” Meucci asked. 
Manager Giesbrecht said he 
will contact the State Dept. of 
Transportation to be present 
for the discussion at the next 
assembly meeting.

Assembly creates short list of 2021 Capital Projects
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WARNING: 
Vehicles parked on borough 
streets when snow removal 
operations are in progress may 
be towed under provisions of 
13 AAC.02.340 of the Alaska 
Administrative code.  Vehicle 
owners should keep their cars 
off the streets when snow is 
falling and/or being cleared to 
avoid towing and impound. 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

Petersburg Borough 
Public Works Dept.

Published: December 12, 2019  
and January 9, 2020 

Polar dip 2020
Coming out of the cold water after participating in the New Yearʼs Day polar dip were from left: Jake Hammer and his son Nick, Bruno Caetano, the Rotary exchange student 
and Carin Christensen in her pink tutu and pearls.  

OLA RICHARDS / Petersburg Pilot

The borough assembly approved the purchase of two light 
duty 4x4 trucks in the amount of $85,432 at its Monday meeting. 
One of the vehicles replaces a truck that was totaled in a fire at 
the public works shop in August. 

A 2003 Chevy flatbed used by the Motor Pool Dept. will be 
replaced by a 2020 Chevy 3500 Crew Cab with a 9-foot flatbed. 
It is used to transport workers to job sites and seats four people. 
It can carry needed equipment and tools. 

The vehicle is still in service but requires replacement due to 
frame corrosion issues, according to Public Works Director Chris 
Cotta. 

A 2020 Chevy 3500 regular cab will replace a 2000 vehicle. The 
vehicle is used to run errands, travel to work sites and for emer-
gency responses, according to Cotta. It has a 9-foot service body 
on the back. 

The vehicles were purchased from Alaska Sales and Service 
in Anchorage under a cooperative purchase program with the 
state of Alaska for cars and light duty trucks.

Assembly approves 
two truck purchases 
totaling $85,432 

We can send or receive your

FAX
at THE PILOT

Phone 772-9393 or Fax 772-4871

PUBLIC NOTICE  
The deadline for all Property Tax Exemption Applications for 2020 

is February 18th.   
Any qualifying party that has not already applied or any party that 

was asked to provide proof of eligibility needs to have their  
information in to the Finance office by February 18th at 4:30 p.m.  

Please remember that it is the responsibility of the property owner 
to update our office of any changes in 
ownership, mailing address, exemption  
eligibility, and any other changes to the 
property.  
Published: January 9, 2019


